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Ref: OIA-2023/24-0406 

 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to information relating to the safety and 
effectiveness of the Pfizer vaccine 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 9 January 
2024. You requested: 
 

1) any information about what "safe and effective" was understood to mean by DPMC 
and/ or the former and/ or current government including any cabinet advice or advice to 
any ministers about this and/ or communications with anyone from Ministry of health, 
Unite Against Covid, IMAC (Immunisation Advisory Centre) and/ or any international 
organisations in relation to communications for Covid vaccines  
 
2) And advice or other information generated by or received from external sources by 
DPMC or any Minister about what information was required to be given to do tors, 
vaccinators and/ or the public to promote and/ or ensure "informed consent" in relation 
to vaccination since 1Jan 2020 
 
3) Any information about how to reconcile deaths or serious adverse effects suffered 
from or soon after COVID vaccines with "safe and effective" messaging 
 
4) any advice about the need to change from the safe and effective messaging to avoid 
conflict with the informed consent, medicines act or the Fair Trading Act. 
 
5) Any information created in or shared in DPMC in response to the Facebook post by 
former Prime Minister Jacinda Ardern that the PfizerVax was safe and the thousands of 
posts from affected members of the public that it was not. 
 
6) Any information prepared within or shared to DPMC and/ or to Ministry of Health or 
any Minister about the risks and/ or consequences of an injection without informed 
consent causing injury. 

 
Part six of your request was transferred to Te Whatu Ora, accordingly, this response 
addresses questions one to five of your request. You can expect a response to question six 
from Te Whatu Ora.  
 
In response to question one, we have considered your question and assessed the amount of 
work it would require to be able to respond. It would require a considerable amount of 
research and collation. Therefore, this part of your request has been refused under section 
18(f) of the Act. 
 
In response to question two, three and four, the Ministry of Health (MoH) was the lead 
agency in relation to vaccine safety. The vaccine’s public information campaign was 
previously developed and funded by the Ministry of Health, working in partnership with the 
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) to ensure a complementary and 






